APEX

ENGINEERS, INC

December 10, 2019
Concrete Design

Re: 2916 NW Audubon Ln.
Lot 1448 Winterset Valley
Lees Summit, MO 64802

Apex Engineers, Inc. observed the deck pier holes for the house under construction located at
the above referenced address.

Three (2) 24" in diameter deck piers were drilled up to 3'-0” deep to competent soil bearing and
in compliance with the on-site approved foundation print.

Our firm recommends approval of the deck piers for the placement of concrete. This report
does not constitute approval by the enforcing jurisdiction.

LIMITATIONS

The recommendations and conclusions given in this report are based on the observed
conditions at the time of this site visit. The scope of our services was only to observe the
installation of the slab formwork and reinforcing steel. If changes in the condition of the
site occur and Apex Engineers, Inc. is not allowed the opportunity to re-evaluate the site to
respond to any of these changes, our firm cannot be responsible for the effect of any of
the conditions that differed from those reported herein.

The contractor is responsible for following ACI cold weather protection methods; therefore,
Apex Engineers, Inc. cannot be held responsible for the impact and/or damages caused to
the structure if ACI cold weather procedures are not followed and maintained.

Please call if Apex Engineers, Inc. can be of further assistance.

Best Regards,
Apex Engineers, |
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Engineering Technician
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